A Message from State President – Donna Aaron

Hello fellow NAPS Members! 

Here we are again to another State Convention. Lots of things are changing in the Post Office and lots of new challenges that NAPS needs your involvement with. It seems we have been dealing with more and more discipline over the past year. Things that I want to caution you all on are:
Sharing logons and passwords – DO NOT DO IT! You take a cyber safe course every year and they will use it against you. If you have a manager that instructs you to violate this rule you better get it in writing. Never share your information with anyone for any reason! I do not care if “everyone” is doing it, when you get caught, they will attempt to fire you. 
Scanning integrity – I hear this a LOT, if you did not attempt it do not scan it that you did, if you do not know that it was delivered, do not scan it that you did, if there is not a scan that fits what happened then do not scan it! 
Relationships – I know that we all have friends both in EAS and craft but be very careful of the relationships you have and the information you share with those relationships. Giving personal information to a coworker can come back to haunt you in the future. Sharing jokes that may be considered by some to be inappropriate should never happen. If you would be embarrassed for your mom or grandma to hear the joke then do not repeat it. Remember a craft employee will be your friend right up till you have to address their behavior or performance and then you will find out how good of a friend they really are. If you have blood relationships or spouses that work in the Post Office, be very careful of having a nepotism situation. Keep your communications professional even with relatives. 
Social Media – proceed with caution, taking photos in the Post Office is prohibited unless approved by the facility head and then it needs to be in writing that you are allowed to share it. No venting on social media! I know we all need to vent about situations that are frustrating to us but please do not do it on social media because it never goes away. Do not share your personal business on social media where other employees can see and spread gossip about you. Do not make videos inside the Post Office and share them on social media! I know everyone wants to be Facebook and tic toc famous but is it worth losing your job over?
Delayed mail -REPORT IT! Do not hide it, do not lie about it. They might yell and criticize you for delaying it but they will try to fire you if you hide it or lie about it. 
Next, I want to encourage everyone to subscribe to the new State website! Thanks to Robert Wakefield and his expert tech knowledge we have an awesome new website that we hope to continue to improve! Tnnaps947.org check it out and subscribe! If you have suggestions for improvement let us know. 
Last but not least – WE NEED YOU! We need you at meetings, we need you contacting your representatives, we need you at conventions, we need you involved! To keep this organization going we need you! 
Thank you to Branch 165 for hosting this convention! I appreciate all that are involved and keeping us going! 
Thank you!
Donna Aaron
